					 •
To:	Subject:	From:	Send 🛛 Attach 🖉		

### Email Check List

- ✓ Greeting (Good Morning, Good Afternoon)
- Rhetorical Questions (remember these are questions that don't need an answer but make the reader think) Example : Do you want to live in a damaged world?
- Exclamation marks
- ✓ Facts and ways in which we can help the environment. Why is it important?



# **Plastic Pollution**

When people think about plastic, they may think of lots of everyday items that make our lives easier: food wrappers, toys, gadgets and even the pipes that carry water to and from our homes. In fact, plastic is so popular in the UK today that it is hard to imagine life without it.

> However, while plastic makes human lives easier, it makes the lives of Britain's wildlife much harder. It could be putting the existence of some of our much-loved creatures in danger.



**Plastic Waste Facts** 

160,000 plastic bags are used around the world every second.

8 out of 10 pieces of plastic made over the last 70 years have been thrown away.



#### **Plastic and the Environment**

There are many different ways that plastic can enter the environment:

- litter;
- washed down drains;
- spilled by ships;
- escaped from factories;
- blown out of bins;
- abandoned by humans.

So much plastic enters the environment each year that it can be found in fresh water, soil, air and oceans around the world.



#### Plastic Pollution

#### The Problem with Plastic

Unlike paper, fruit peel or fabric, most types of plastic that end up in the local environment will not break down over time. The plastic will simply stay where it is forever unless it is moved by humans or eaten, by mistake, by wildlife.

A huge problem with plastic is the chemicals it contains. Over time, pieces of plastic litter will break into smaller pieces. These smaller pieces are often eaten by wildlife that think that it's food. Scarily, these tiny pieces of plastic contain poisonous chemicals and heavy metals that can kill wildlife. The chemicals make their way into the food chain and do not just affect the creature who ate the plastic but also affect any animal that



then consumes them.

#### Threats to Wildlife

The largest threats to wildlife from plastic waste in the environment are:

- becoming tangled in plastic waste which can cause death or injury;
- eating plastic waste by mistake which can cause wildlife to choke;
- poisoning from the chemicals within the plastic which can lead to illness and death.



How We Can Help

People around the world have caused the plastic problem we face today and it cannot be fixed overnight. The best way to stop any further harm to wildlife is by changing how we think about and use plastic. Some helpful tips are:

- Instead of using plastic items, such as straws and plastic bags, buy reusable items, e.g. Flasks for hot drinks and canvas shopping bags.
- Glitter (which is often made of plastic) and balloons can also be damaging to the environment and dangerous to animals, who may mistake them for food.
- Recycle as much of your waste as possible.
- Safely pick up litter you see in the environment.

Questions
Which of these is not a way that plastic enters the environment? Tick one.
O by being blown out of bins
O by being abandoned by humans
O by being dug up from the ground
O by being washed down drains
Number the sub-headings to show the order they appear in the text. The first one has bee
done for you.
Plastic Waste Facts
Threats to Wildlife
Plastic and the Environment
How We Can Help
List two everyday items mentioned in the text which can be made from plastic.
·
·
How many plastic bags are used around the world each second?
Find and copy one adjective from the first paragraph which is used to describe plastic.

6. Fully explain why the chemicals within plastic endanger wildlife.

omment o	ı one change you	could make to	help to reduce p	lastic pollution	

## Answers

- 1. Which of these is not a way that plastic enters the environment? Tick one.
  - O by being blown out of bins
  - by being abandoned by humans
    by being dug up from the ground
  - O by being washed down drains
- Number the sub-headings to show the order they appear in the text. The first one has been done for you.
  - 3 The Problem with Plastic
  - 1 Plastic Waste Facts
  - 4 Threats to Wildlife
  - 2 Plastic and the Environment
  - 5 How We Can Help
- List two everyday items mentioned in the text which can be made from plastic. Accept any two of the following: food wrappers; toys; gadgets; pipes.
- 4. How many plastic bags are used around the world each second? 160,000 plastic bags are used around the world each second.
- Find and copy one adjective from the first paragraph which is used to describe plastic. popular
- 6. Fully explain why the chemicals within plastic endanger wildlife. Pupils' own responses, such as: The chemicals within plastic endanger wildlife because they are poisonous. When animals accidentally cat bits of plastic, the poison can hurt or kill both them and anything which cats them in their food chain.
- 7. Discuss one of the largest threats to wildlife from plastic waste in the environment. Pupils' own responses, such as: One of the largest threats to wildlife from plastic waste in the environment is that animals can become tangled in plastic waste, resulting in their injury or death.
- Comment on one change you could make to help to reduce plastic pollution.
  Pupils' own responses, such as: To help to reduce plastic pollution, I could stop using plastic bags when I go to the shop and take a canvas bag with me instead.

## A Recipe for a Better World

Did you know that our world is home to millions of species? How would you feel if someone damaged your home? Well, here is a recipe to create a better world for us all.

### Things you will need:

- Thousands of recycling bins
- Million voices to be heard.
- Helping hands to pick up rubbish
- Seeds to plant new flowers and trees
- Crystal clear water



### Method:

- 1. First, carefully place clean, colossal, and numerous recycling bins in each area to encourage people to recycle materials.
- 2. Loudly, spread the word about why it is so important to protect our environment using our voices. It is our home!
- 3. Happily, use your hands to pick up any litter you see. Would you like people to litter in your home?
- 4. Like placing a precious stone, place the seeds into the soil and watch the trees grow. They give us oxygen!
- 5. Rapidly, fill our lakes, rivers and oceans with crystal clear water to protect our sea life.

